
STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

Planning and Training Committee Meeting Minutes
The State Emergency Response Commission Planning and Training Committee met on February 28, 2013 at State Emergency Operations Center (EOC).  DEMA Director Jamie Turner called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. Committee Attendees included:
James E. Turner III
DEMA

Robert Barrish
LEPC/KC
Robert Newnam
DSFS

Robert Byrd
SERC-Rail Transportation


James Lee

      SERC Consignee
Ken Belmont
DPH

Ellen Malenfant
DNREC

David Mick
KC LE
PC
Kevin W. Kille
DEMA 

Dwayne Day
DelDot

Charles Stevenson
SC LEPC

George Giles
City Wilmington LEPC

Guest Attendees included: 

Norfolk-Southern RR:   Brian Keller-Terminal Superintendent, Bill Oertly-Hazmat Compliance Officer, and Scott Muir-Government Relations, and Dave Pidgeon-Manager Public Relations.
PBF Refinery:  Herman Seedorf-Refinery Manager, Pat Kennedy-Director of Logistics; Lisa Lindsey-Community Relations, Ronald Dietrick and SERC Commission Member James Lee, also of PBF Energy.
Savage Services:  Michael Miller (This company has extensive experience with PBF regarding rail operations and switching services)
SERC Commission Member Robert Byrd (representing Rail Transport) and assistants Rebecca Byrd and Kim Gomes

Attendees were provided a handout packet which included a copy of:

· Planning and Training Meeting Agenda
· Minutes from Nov 29, 2012 P&T Committee Meeting

· Draft Cover Letter for HazMat Transportation Study
· Current SERC Commission Appointment Table

· SERC Quarterly Meeting Tentative Agenda for March 13, 2013
A motion to approve the Minutes from November 29, 2012 (as amended on 12/14/12) was made by George Giles and the motion seconded by Mr. Newnam.  Approved Minutes were posted on the State website on March 8, 2013.
OLD BUSINESS
· SERC Quarterly Meeting Agenda was reviewed and approved:   Meeting will occur on March 13 at the Fire School. Hardcopy provided for review. (The tentative agenda had been previously provided via email for review). Discussion followed on the proposed presentation for the meeting. The topic of the presentation shall be “Norfolk Southern Corporation – Railway Freight Service to PBF/Delaware City Refinery”.  Representatives from Norfolk Southern Railroad and PBF Energy/Delaware City Refinery, along with Savage Services and SERC Rail Transport representative (Robert Byrd) attended today’s Planning & Training Committee meeting to review what they plan to brief at the SERC Quarterly Meeting.  
· HMEP Update.   Sub-Committee Meeting. (The below info was updated by Giang Nguyen and provided to Kevin Kille on Feb 27). FY 2012-2013 grant was closed out, with approximately 89.9% of the grant spent. The window for the application for FY 2013-2014 begins on March 1st, and we have until April 19th to complete and turn in the application.   
· 6th Annual DE HazMat Training Workshop:   Scheduled: 5 and 6 April 2013 at the Delaware State Fire School. Kevin Kille briefed status of preparations. Workshop Subcommittee met on Jan 9, Feb 6 and meet again March 6 to finalize decisions on program and other workshop related program.  The Committee has received written confirmation from each Speaker. State contracts have been sent to 7 of the 11 speakers requesting travel or speaker fee reimbursement. Registration opened on January 30. As of Feb 28, 140 trainees have registered.  Mr. Dave Irwin was successful in raising $5,450 in vendor/sponsor contributions to help support the cost of promotional items to be given to each attendee.  This year those items include a Workshop “Challenge Coin” with a HazMat Training Workshop logo, a canvas-type ambulance bag printed with “State of Delaware 6th Annual Hazardous Materials Training Workshop.”   The Committee’s goal is to have 16 vendor booths (10 are committed to date) for our “Exhibitor’s Hall”. Registration reminder went out on Feb 22 to thousands of EMS, 1st Responders, Law Enforcement and HazMat Teams in the tri-state area by multiple networks.  The Workshop Planning Committee is focusing on contacting each Fire Chief to assure that their company has registration information. Registration goal for this year is 300 attendees.  
· Hazardous Material Transportation Study:  Mr. Kille presented a draft cover letter which the contractor (IEM) will present to facility managers during their study.  P&T Committee members were asked to provide comment and recommend modifications to this letter as appropriate.  Comments made and accepted were:  a) Change the dates of the Study from January to September 2013, to between March to September 2013, since work has not started.  b) Place the letter on SERC letterhead and have signed by SERC Chair, c) Expand to non-chemical companies – the letter should go to companies shipping or transporting hazardous materials.
· LEPC Plan Review:  At the Nov 29, 2012 meeting, Committee members received copies of Kent County, New Castle County, and Sussex County’s Hazardous Response plans; awaiting receipt of City of Wilmington’s Plan.    For security purposes, the review of the plans was conducted by Executive Session at the February 28 2013 P&T Committee meeting.  The three County plans have been reviewed with no objections. Minor edits suggested by Ms. Malenfant regarding references to DNREC will be sent to the respective County LEPC Chairs for inclusion in their specific plan.  Mr. Giles will submit his plan for review by P&T Committee when updates are completed.  
· SERC Membership Status–Interested candidate (Alyce Poeppel) for vacant SERC Highway Transport position will attend the March 13 SERC quarterly meeting as an observer.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Term of current P&T Committee members and Standing Committee Chairs- Per the Bylaws, Standing Committee Chairpersons are reappointed or replaced on an annual basis at discretion of SERC majority vote.   Standing Committee Chairs will be appointed/re-appointed at the March 13 SERC Quarterly meeting as follows:  Planning & Training Committee Chair, Mr. Jamie Turner; Finance and Budget Committee Chair, Mr. Robert Newnam; Information and Technology (IT) Committee) Chair, Mr. Steve Owens; and DECON Trailer User’s Group Committee, Mr. Robert Newnam. 
· After hearing the presentation briefing from representatives of PBF Energy and Norfolk Southern, the Committee approved the presentation for the full SERC Meeting on March 13, 2013.  The presentation will be first agenda item.
· SERC:  March 13, 2012 @ 9 am; Need to approve time change for September 18th SERC meeting (from 9 am to 1 pm) to accommodate a conflict that arose in Secretary Schiliro’s schedule

CLOSING COMMENTS

Next Planning and Training Committee Meeting is scheduled for May 23, 2013
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:34 pm 
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